
GEORGIA PSC ELECTIONS 
General election Nov. 4 
Georgia Farm Bureau’s I Farm. I Vote. campaign is encouraging members across the state to get 
out and vote in the 2025 Public Service Commission (PSC) elections. This year, there will be a 
statewide special election for the Georgia Public Service Commission District 2 and District 3. All 
Georgia voters are eligible to cast a ballot for both PSC seats, but the candidates for the two 
contested seats are required to live in their districts that cover metro Atlanta and east Georgia . The 
two seats up for election are from District 2 and District 3. District 2 consists of a large portion of 
East and Southeast Georgia, including Athens, Augusta, and Savannah, and is currently held by 
Commissioner Tim Echols. Running against Echols in the Republican primary is Tim Muns, and 
Alicia Johnson is running uncontested for the Democratic ticket. District 3, made up of Fulton, 
DeKalb, and Clayton counties, is currently held by Commissioner Fitz Johnson who was appointed 
by Gov. Brian Kemp to fill a vacant seat. Johnson is uncontested in the Republican primary, and 
Daniel Blackman, Peter Hubbard, Robert Jones, and Keisha Waites are running in the Democratic 
primary race.  
 


